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May 23, 2019 
 
The Honorable Ned Lamont 
Governor, State of Connecticut 
 
Dear Gov. Lamont, 
 
We, the undersigned members of the Connecticut General Assembly, ask you to join us in supporting a two 
percent surcharge on capital gains for couples earning over $1 million in annual income and individuals earning 
over $500,000 in annual income. 
 
Our state relies heavily on regressive sales and property taxes, while employing merely a moderately progressive 
income tax. This structure soaks the middle class, taking over 12 percent of their income in state and local taxes. 
Meanwhile, those in the top one percent pay only 8.1 percent of their income in taxes according to the Department 
of Revenue Services. 
 
The proposal to add a surcharge on capital gains does not penalize the wealthy, but rather makes our system fairer 
and more equitable. Since the Great Recession, Connecticut’s top one percent has garnered 100 percent of 
increased income and received a windfall from the Trump tax cuts. Meanwhile, the middle class has seen their 
incomes stagnate as they continue to shoulder a disproportionate tax burden. Rather than asking the middle class 
to dig even deeper into their pockets, we should ask those paying the lowest percentage of their income in taxes – 
and who have the most disposable income to spare – to pay their fair share. 
 
For Connecticut to move forward, we need a strong economy with a robust middle class that empowers everyone 
to succeed. We ask that you join us in supporting a fairer tax system that will enable us to invest in a brighter 
future for Connecticut.  
 
Respectfully, 
 
Sen. Anwar, 3rd District 
Sen. Bradley, 23rd District  
Sen. Daugherty Abrams, 13th District 
Sen. Flexer, 29th District  
Sen. Kushner, 24th District  
Sen. Moore, 22nd District 
Sen. Winfield, 10th District  
Rep. Abercrombie, 83rd District 
Rep. Allie-Brennan, 2nd District 
Rep. Arnone, District 
Rep. Baker, 2nd District 
Rep. Borer, 115th District 
Rep. Butler, 72nd District 
Rep. Candelaria, 95th District 
Rep. Concepcion, 4th District 
Rep. D’Agostino, 91st District 
Rep. de la Cruz, 41st District 
Rep. Dillon, 92nd District 
Rep. Dimassa, 116th District 
Rep. Doucette, 13th District 
Rep. Felipe, 130th District 

Rep. Garibay, 60th District 
Rep. Genga, 10th District 
Rep. Gibson, 15th District 
Rep. Gilchrest, 18th District 
Rep. Godfrey, 110th District 
Rep. Gonzalez, 3rd District 
Rep. Gucker, 138th District 
Rep. Haddad, 54th District 
Rep. Hall, 7th District 
Rep. Hennessy, 127th District 
Rep. Horn, 64th District 
Rep. Hughes, 135th District 
Rep. Johnson, 49th District 
Rep. Lemar, 96th District 
Rep. Lopes, 24th District 
Rep. Luxenburg, 12th District 
Rep. McGee, 5th District 
Rep. Michel, 146th District 
Rep. Morin, 28th District 
Rep. Mushinsky, 85th District 
Rep. Nolan, 39th District 

Rep. Orange, 48th District 
Rep. Palm, 36th District 
Rep. Paolillo, 97th District 
Rep. Phipps, 100th District 
Rep. Porter, 94th District 
Rep. Reyes, 75th District 
Rep. Riley, 46th District 
Rep. Rochelle, 104th District 
Rep. Rosario, 128th District 
Rep. Rose, 118th District 
Rep. Ryan, 139th District 
Rep. Santiago, 84th District 
Rep. Simms, 140th District 
Rep. Tercyak, 26th District 
Rep. Turco, 27th District 
Rep. Vargas, 6th District 
Rep. Walker, 93rd District 
Rep. Wilson Pheanious, 53rd District 
Rep. Winkler, 56th District 
Rep. Young, 120th District 
Rep. Ziogas, 79th District

 


